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The Singapore Maritime Employers Federation (SMEF) was established on 26 August 

1955 and has played a vital role in fostering strong industrial relations between maritime 

employers and seafarers. As a non-profit organization registered under the Singapore 

Trade Unions Act, SMEF continues to champion the interests of its members while 

adapting to the evolving shipping landscape. 

 

On 27 February 2025, a significant milestone was achieved at a meeting held at Singhai 

Singapore Office, where members successfully voted to amend the SMEF constitution 

for the first time in 70 years. This long-awaited update ensures SMEF remains inclusive 

and aligned with the changing needs of the maritime industry, reinforcing its 

commitment to industry growth and collaboration. 

 

As a council member, Singhai Singapore was honored to host this important event, 

providing a warm and welcoming setting with light refreshments. The evening was filled 

with insightful discussions, camaraderie, and strengthened relationships—a true 

reflection of the maritime community’s spirit. 

 

We look forward to seeing SMEF continue to grow and contribute meaningfully to the 

maritime industry.  

 

Wu Xiao Ling (Ms) 

Director, Singhai Marine Services (Singapore) 


